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Zachary Baker

Subject: FW: Barland Property - 2305 Vermont - Tract 5

From: Brian Barland <bbarland66047@gmail.com>  

Sent: Thursday, September 06, 2018 3:56 PM 

To: Scott Wagner <swagner@lawrenceks.org>; RL Barland <rlbarland@yahoo.com>; Zachary Baker 

<zbaker@lawrenceks.org> 

Subject: Barland Property - 2305 Vermont - Tract 5 

  

 

Dear Mr. Wagner,  
 
The Family has discussed the recent offer letter from the City and still has a few concerns that were not fully addressed, 
noted or resolved. I will try to concisely but fully enumerate them in this email. After walking the site and reviewing the latest 
drawings, here are our thoughts. 
 
The City's own survey markings indicate that the current sidewalk encroaches on private property approximately 0.5'. This 
would indicate that the trees in question are on private property as there is significant distance between the trees and the 
existing sidewalk. Construction of existing sidewalk was at the time of last street widening project. 
 
Not only is there a utility encroachment on private property, but there are 2 fiber-optic lines not one. Utility location flags 
reference City of Lawrence and also Century Link. This encroachment runs the length of the property south of the existing 
sidewalk and is several feet into the yard area. Estimated length of time of encroachment we would set at 10+ years. 
 
Do not fully understand the reasoning of proposed 7' sidewalk on this property that reduces to 6' width at Vermont Street 
ramp and starts reducing to 6' width before the west property line. Ramp appears to be in original location, was indicated that 
was to shift North to follow back-of-curb. 
 
New fence post on west fence line will need to be replaced in proper location with like-kind or approved equal and the existing 
fence reattached in proper workmanship manner. 
 
Compensation for the shrubs/bushes that will be disturbed will need to be included again as in the original offer. 
 
The large Hackberry tree (74"circumference, 22" diameter) adjacent to the proposed sidewalk, at the north end of the west 
fence line of the property has not been addressed. This has been brought up before in discussions. Inclusion of this tree is 
evidenced by location in fence line and fence materials enclosed in bark on west side of tree trunk. 
 
The previous approach of $1000 per tree for the large trees to be removed was grossly inadequate. The 2 methods the City is 
now proposing to use is more indicative of the appropriate methodology. The species class and the subjective evaluation of 
the condition and location ratings details need to be discussed. The City's evaluation of those 2 ratings address damage to 
the root systems, etc. The current situation of the trees involved were not as original located. Previous street 
widening/improvement projects done by the city have created the current situation and resultant damage. This is a situation 
the City's current plans will subject upon the existing Oak tree. Removal of the Oak, Walnut and 2 Hackberries seems project 
appropriate. Being able to save the large maple tree in the back yard is good news though. 
 
The City has not provided sufficient documentation developed by the appraiser for the property value, so we would consider 
the City to be negotiating in good faith at the arrived figure of $4.66/sf value for the property. We have also not received any 
charts associated with the tree calculations. 
 
The following tabulation should serve as a compilation of the items discussed above: 
    

Trees (4 mature)                     28,000 
Tree (1 immature)                        500 
Bushes                                      1,000 
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Temporary Easement                   211 
Sidewalk Encroachment            1,500 
Fiber-optic Encroachment          5,000 

 
Total                                         $39,436 
 
 
Having considered the above items, the anticipated time frame for the construction project and our willingness to work with 
the City we would propose that $30,000 would be an appropriate compensation offer from the City regarding this matter. 
 
 
I'm hopeful that we can resolve this in a timely manner so that the City can make plans to proceed and make any plan 
revisions for final approval. Signed easement forms will be forthcoming after any plan revisions have been presented for our 
approval. Please contact me at (785) 840-7464 should you have questions regarding this matter or wish to meet. 
 
 

Brian Barland 

The Barland Family 

 










































